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Please Pray for the Sick of Our Parish 

Don Blank, Aaron Blank, Andy Taracko, Rose 
Mary Lang-Martin, Gwen Yockey, MaKaya 
Butler, Helen Green, Nancy Stanton, Dina Riley, 
Sue Romanchuk, Joan Phalor, Theresa 
Prendergast, Duane Moser, Bill Martin, John 
Zeigler, John & Rose Anne Henney,  Debbie 

Ashley, Pat Colarosa, Ken Kayden, Julie Krous, Laura 
Demarest, Mike Payton, Hope Daugherty, Krista Marshall, 
Nick & Hilda Schemine, Corbin Adams, Beverly Strauser, Bill 
Ruhl, Carol Pittenger, Thomas Conrad, Jeannie Burkhalter, 
Tom Monza, Eliana Nelson, Kim McWhorter, Cindy Lassen, 
Dawson Cherry, Jim Barrett, Margie Caldwell, Janell Smith, 
Amy Dannemiller, Andy Scodova, Sherry Studer, Stacy 
Wiparina, Mary Ann Switzer, Richard Shrilla, Rose Mary Martin 
(Vaccaro), Theresa Merkli 
 

Names will only be listed for 4 weeks.  If you wish to have  
additional time, contact the Parish Center at 419-524-2572. 

July 15, 2017 - July 22, 2017 

Prison Ministry Corner 

Our parish prison contracts require submitting 
monthly statistics of numbers of inmates 
participating in Catholic religious services.  Here are 
the July statistics for Richland Correctional: 

 Mass—340 

 Rosary / Communion Service—328 

 RCIA / Faith Enrichment (includes First Friday Eucharistic 
Adoration) - 112 

 Music & Fellowship—122 

 Retreat—73 

 Meditation—49 

 Choir ensemble Practice—18 

 Book Study—18 
None of this would be possible without our faithful and 
dedicated prison ministry volunteer team and the 
tremendous support of Fr. Hite and our parish pastoral staff 
as well as the support of the Richland Correctional 
administration and staff.  Speaking for all involved, I am truly 
grateful for this beautiful ministry.   

~ Lynne 

Sunday Collection  

Total Sunday Collection  To Date: $47,217. 

Total Budgeted Sunday Collection To Date: $50,589. 

Sunday Collection Surplus/(Deficit) ($3,372.) 

School Collection  

Total Budgeted School Collection To Date: $9,528. 

School Collection Surplus/(Deficit) 

 

$331. 

Total School Collection  To Date: $9,859. 

  

RCIA  

Are you - or do you have a loved one who is - interested in 
learning more about the journey toward reception into the 
Church?  Would you like to explore more about Catholicism?  
The summer months are the ideal time to start the process, 
begin to ask questions, and enter into prayer and 
discernment.  Please contact Lynne at the Parish Center by 
calling 419-524-2572, ext. 2109 or you can email her at 
lukach.lynne@myspartans.org. 

Grace Before Meals  

This special evening is in celebration of 75 years 
of service in Richland County by Catholic Chari-
ties with a live cooking demonstration, talk and 
dinner featuring keynote speaker Fr. Leo Pata-
linghug, founder of Grace Before Meals and 
cooking show host.   

Plan now for November 7, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.  at 
the James W. Kehoe Center, Shelby, Ohio.   

Bishop Daniel Thomas will also be in attendance. Tickets are 
$50. per person.  

Contact Sue Warren at 419-524-0733 ext. 229 or contact her 
at  mwarren@toledodiocese.org for more information.  Seats 
will go fast!  Don’t miss this once in a lifetime experience! 

(… continued from page 2) 

The real message of the Transfiguration is that 
this is it! This is he! Jesus is the one! He’s alive! 
He’s real! His message is true! And he has come to 
give us life and to help us to share in his life-
giving love and in his victory over death! And we 

can’t keep that locked up in a cupboard.  We have to let him 
out! We have to tell everyone we meet! 
 

~ Bill Johnson 
Director of Music & Liturgy 

What is Alpha? 

If you have been following the bulletin over the last few 
weeks, you learned that Alpha begins with food, followed by 
a video, then discussion in a small group.  The evening moves 
quickly and with each session questions of faith are dis-
cussed.  Alpha is beginning in September and will end before 
Thanksgiving.  Mark your calendar for Wednesday evenings. 

In God’s Arms…  Sr. Rose Oliveri, RSM 
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Leaning Tower of Pizza 
419-525-3462 

Capital Campaign Financial Update 

 

Total Pledged: $2,601,554 

Amount needed to 
reach challenge goal: 

$398,446 

Payments to Date: $1,614,434 

As of August 1, 2017 

SCHOOL NEWS  

VISIT OUR SCHOOL ANY DAY WITH APPOINTMENT 

Parents, if you are considering St. Peter’s 
School for your child's education, you are 
invited to spend part of a school day here at 
St. Peter's with your child to experience all 
the activities and classroom instruction that 
take place.  

Please call the school administrators to arrange a visit that is 
convenient for you and your child.  

  Mrs. Ashley Rastorfer – Montessori Director   
419-524-2572  ext. 4113 

  Mrs. Madalyn Bauer – Elementary Principal  
419-524-2572  ext. 4101 

  Ms. Tammy Haus – High School & Junior High Principal  
419-524-2572  ext. 3100 

St. Peter School admits students of any race, color, national and ethic 
origin to all rights, privileges, programs and activities generally 
accorded or made available to students at the school.  It does not 
discriminate on the basis of race, color, national and ethnic origin in 
administration of its educational policies, admissions policies, 
scholarship and loan programs and athletic and other school-
administered programs. 

TWO JOB OPENINGS: 

Parish Business Manager - Full time position 
Parish Center Receptionist  - Part time position. 
To learn more, please visit our parish website at 
www.mansfieldstpeters.org/employment or call the Parish 
Center office for more information.  419-524-2572 ext. 2101. 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT de PAUL 

 

In the Gospel, Jesus says:  “There is no need for them to go 
away; give them some food yourselves.” and taking the five 
loaves and two fish, he blessed them and gave them to the 
disciples to feed the crowd. 

 

Know that your gift to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul to 
help those living in poverty touches many lives. 

 

This past quarter, the Society of St. Vincent de Paul has helped 
people in our community with: 
 Rent to help families avoid being evicted and homeless. 
 Utility payments (electric, gas, water) to avoid disconnection. 
 Green card expense to enable a person to become employable. 
 Car repair to assist a disabled father & food for a family in need. 
 Transportation expense to a medical appointment out of town. 
 Death Certificate expense to enable a widow to apply for 

benefits. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and prayers for our 
ministry.  We welcome those interested in helping those in 
need to attend our meetings and encourage new members.  
For further information, please leave a message of your 
interest by calling the Parish Center at 419-524-2572 and 
asking the secretary to connect you to the St. Vincent de Paul 
voice mail. 

St. Peter’s Fall Gala & Auction 

Our annual Fall Gala, live and silent auction, is Satur-
day, October 21, 2017. The committee is looking for 
donations to be included in the live and silent auc-
tions!  If you have an item you would like to donate, 
or your company would like to be a corporate spon-

sor of this year’s gala, please call Jason Crundwell in the De-
velopment Office at extension x2125. 

Have you considered Electronic Giving? 

Electronic Giving is a safe, reliable and effective way to 
automate your weekly Sunday Offertory stewardship.   You 
can set up recurring payments to come directly from your 
checking account or via a debit or credit card. 

What if I miss Mass?   

There is no more worry about having to mail in or drop off 
your Sunday envelope to the Parish Center office.  Your 
electronic gift will always be made whether you are in 
church, on vacation or fighting a cold. 

What if I need to change or suspend my electronic gift? 

We understand that things can happen and you may need to 
change or pause your giving.  All you need to do is call the 
Development Office to make that change.  Call 419-524-2572 
ext. 2130.  Thank you! 

Happy birthday! 

Happy birthday to the following 
parishioners who are 85 and over 
this month!   

May your day be special and the 
year ahead  full of blessings:   

Helen Walbert, Mary LaSusa, Rosemary Frisbee, Helen Stanton, 
Rose Saul, Pete Dignan, Helen Likes, Mary Militello, Joan 
Gaughan, Rose Graham and Carolyn Studer 



 

 

St. Peter’s Catholic Church, Mansfield, Ohio Page 5 August 6, 2017 

BLUE BARRELS:  August 12 & 13 

RECYCLING—Next Date: August 11 

10:00 a.m.—11:00 a.m.  &  2:00 p.m.— 4:00p.m.      
 
(Every 2nd Friday of the month) in the  
Franciscan Activity Center parking lot.   

Feed the Needy 

A Team Captain is still needed for Tuesdays.   

Contact Dick Renie, Coordinator at  
419-756-4483 or 419-566-7511.     
PLEASE HELP!  VERY IMPORTANT! 

Knights of Columbus  Friday Cook Outs 

Month of  AUGUST  -  5:30 p.m. — 7:00 p.m. 

Burgers, Italian Sausage, Hot Dogs & Side Dishes 

Adults $7.00, Children under 12  - $5.00 

                       PIZZA ON SATURDAYS after 5:00 p.m. Mass 

                       Cost $5.00, Children under 8 are FREE 

                       1114 Park Ave. West — Phone 419.529.5532                                 

 The psr program needs you! 

The Parish School of Religion (PSR) 
program is now accepting registrations for 
the 2017-2018 year.  If you would like for 
your child to be involved in the program, 
please contact Elizabeth Wurm at the 

Parish Center office. 

Additionally, registrations are being taken for First Eucharistic 
and Confirmation.  If your child is in the second or seventh 
grade and needs to prepare for these sacraments, please 
contact Elizabeth Wurm for a registration form.  

We look forward to working with your child and family! 

Back to School Social 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 26, 6:00—9:30 p.m. 
Knights of Columbus Hall—1114 Park Avenue West 

Mark your calendars for the 2nd Annual Back 
to School Social at the Knights of Columbus 
Hall.   This event is bigger and better than last 
year and will include bounce houses, 
volleyball, corn hole games, a petting zoo, and 
live entertainment. 

Food and Drink tickets will be available for hamburgers, 
hotdogs, pizza, chips and more!  There will also a secure area 
for the adults to enjoy fellowship as well. 

Admission is just $2.00 with $1.00 for unlimited bounce 
house use.  All proceeds support St. Peter’s Youth Programs. 

Join us for pancakes! 

Sam tridico Montessori scholarship fund 

 

 

Public Welcome!  Donations Accepted!  
SATURDAY, AUGUST 12, 2017 

8:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon 
Walton Lake Pavilion  

(East of Crestline) 

 

 

Sam was an energetic, loving boy who had a smile for 
everyone he met.   
He was a student at St. Peter’s Montessori when he was 
diagnosed with Severe Aplastic Anemia and passed away 
December 28, 2010.   
Sam benefited from the extraordinary love, care and personal 
attention offered by this wonderful program as did his older 
siblings, Michael and Sophie.  
This scholarship fund was established to keep Sam’s memory 
alive and give other children the same bright start. 
All donations benefit the Sam Tridico Montessori Scholarship 
Fund and are tax deductible. 
For more information and directions to the Walton Lake 
Pavilion, feel free to call Judy at 419-631-7595. 

St. Peter’s Church Centennial 

Celebration 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! - Sunday, 
September 17, 2017, at 2 p.m. St. Peter’s Parish 
will celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the 
Consecration and Dedication of our fourth 

church with a Mass celebrated by Bishop Daniel Thomas. 
 

Over the next several weeks, we will be sharing historical 
facts and notes about our magnificent church and its history 
over the past century. 

WFOT—89.5 FM LEXINGTON/MANSFIELD 
 

Annunciation Radio broadcasts "The Mass" on  
      • Monday through Thursday at 8:00 a.m.  
      •  Saturday and Sunday at 8:00 a.m. (no Mass on Friday) 
 

The "Bishop's Corner," with Bishop Daniel Thomas, can be 
heard on Thursdays at 4:30 p.m. and Fridays at 11:00 a.m. 
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Calling All Graduating College-Bound Seniors: The North Central Ohio Vocations Club is sponsoring College Connection 
for Catholics.  This program connects freshman with the nearest Mass location plus campus ministry. During freshman 
orientation, students will be invited to become part of the Catholic community at this school.  This program has years of success.  
Come and make a life connection. For forms and more information please contact Margie Joyce at (419) 529-8524. 

 

Daughters of Isabella, Joan of Arc Circle #380  will have a covered dish dinner on Tuesday, August 8, 2017 at 5:30 p.m.  in 
Assisi Hall of St. Peter’s High School. There will be a regular meeting following the dinner.   

 

Spiritual Adoption:  Some words to ponder - Mother Teresa once said that “The greatest destroyer of love and peace is 
abortion.”  No better words to justify praying the Spiritual Adoption prayer.  Keep on praying and save many babies from being 
aborted. 

 

Sanctify & Empower Us!  Let Us Proclaim!  JUBILEE CELEBRATION:  Celebrating 50 years of the Holy Spirit’s Power in the Church 
& our lives - continue to lead us!  Join inspirational, international speakers Fr. Dave Pivonka, TOR and James “Butch” Murphy.  October 
6-7, 2017 at St. Jerome Parish Center Gym, 300 Warner Street, Walbridge, Ohio 43465.  For more information, visit 
www.mccrholyspirit.org, call the Ministry to Catholic Charismatic Renewal at 419-691-6686 or email mccrholysppirit@gmail.com. 

 

Cemetery double-plot available If you are in need of a cemetery plot in the Mansfield Catholic Cemetery, a parishioner 
has a double-plot available.  Contact Dave Barber for more information.  419-524-2572 Ext. 8003. 
 

Join all parishes of the diocese in celebrating Hispanic Sunday, Sunday, August 20th, with a Holy Mass at 12:15pm. at the 
Sorrowful Mother Shrine (4106 Ohio 269, Bellevue, OH 44811). The main celebrant will be Bishop Daniel Thomas. Bring your 
family to enjoy this summer event. For more information, please contact Carlos Castañeda: (419) 214-4871.  
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE:  The apostles were just being practical when they asked Jesus to “dismiss the 
crowds to go buy food.”  Jesus knew there is always enough when we place our trust in the Father, even with just 
5 loaves and fishes. Trust is the bridge to miracles. 

This week’s cover art:  Photograph of one of the many stained glass windows of Mansfield St. Peter Church, depicting the 
“Conversion of St. Paul.”  
Save the Date: The 100th Anniversary of the Dedication and Consecration of our Church building will be celebrated over the 
weekend of September 15 - 17, culminating in a Mass at 2:00 p.m. in Church on September 17th with Bishop Daniel E. 
Thomas as principal celebrant.  Keep an eye on the bulletin for more information to come! 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

Monday: Nm 11:4b-15; Ps 81:12-17; Mt 14:13-21 
Tuesday: Nm 12:1-13; Ps 51:3-7, 12-13;  
 Mt 14:22-36 or Mt 15:1-2, 10-14 
Wednesday: Nm 13:1-2, 25 — 14:1, 26-29a, 34-35;  
 Ps 106:6-7ab, 13-14, 21-23; Mt 15:21-28 
Thursday: 2 Cor 9:6-10; Ps 112:1-2, 5-9; Jn 12:24-26 
Friday: Dt 4:32-40; Ps 77:12-16, 21; Mt 16:24-28 
Saturday: Dt 6:4-13; Ps 18:2-4, 47, 51; Mt 17:14-20 
Sunday: 1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-13a; Ps 85:9-14;  
 Rom 9:1-5; Mt 14:22-33 

TODAY’S READINGS 

First Reading — I saw one like a Son of man coming on 
the clouds of heaven (Daniel 7:9-10, 13-14). 

Psalm — The Lord is king, the most high over all the 
earth (Psalm 97). 

Second Reading — Be attentive to the prophetic 
message, as to a lamp shining in a dark place  

(2 Peter 1:16-19). 

Gospel — Jesus was transfigured, and his clothes 
became white as light (Matthew 17:1-9). 
The English translation of the Psalm Responses from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, 
International Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. 

EYEWITNESSES 

 Today, the Feast of the Transfiguration of the Lord, is a day of eyewitness accounts. The 
first, a vision reported by the prophet Daniel, was well known to Jesus and his apostles. The 
vision account was written in quite mystical and figurative language. It is a vision of heav-
en, powerful and memorable. There are flames of fire, burning wheels, the Ancient One, 
and a Son of Man. Clearly, Daniel saw something. But was it a dream? Was it real? Was it 
merely a clever myth? 

 Peter wants no such confusion about his vision! We are told in Matthew’s Gospel what he and his friends James and John 
saw when they went up on the mountain with Jesus one day. Jesus warned the three witnesses to tell no one until “the Son of 
Man has been raised from the dead” (Matthew 17:9). Lest readers of one of the Gospels discount the story or simply write it off as 
a pious myth, Peter gives his own account of the Transfiguration of Jesus in his second letter to the church. He writes with au-
thority, as an eyewitness. He reports this message from God concerning Jesus: “This is my Son, my beloved, with whom I am well 
pleased,” and he assures us that the message is “altogether reliable” (2 Peter 1:17, 19). 
 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 

 As the Latin Mass evolved in the first six centuries, the central prayer, what the Greeks called the anaphora and what we call 
today the Eucharistic Prayer, became fairly standard almost everywhere in the West. What we now know as Eucharistic Prayer I, 
or the Roman Canon, took a complex shape, not at all like the fluid and spontaneous prayers of early Rome, but a real architec-
tural construction. 

 The city of Rome was in a terrible condition by that time, and a series of political upheavals, plagues, and invasions swept 
through. Not much of Rome’s former glory was left standing, except for the pope, who became a symbol of protection and hope 
for the troubled people. The structures of law and administration were swept away in the chaos, and the pope gradually as-
sumed authority to restore and maintain order. Soon, the public liturgy of Rome became the city’s only glory. The Romans want-
ed “good order” not only in their civic life, but in their liturgy. One prayer, increasingly enriched by music (although when the 
music tried to overtake the prayer the pope banned musical instruments entirely) was the new rule of the day. That one prayer, 
the Roman Canon, was solidly in place when the first liturgical book we have, the Leonine Sacramentary of 540, was compiled. 

—Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 
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